MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING
OF THE WOODBINE CITY COUNCIL
July 10, 2017
WOODBINE CITY HALL

The regular meeting of the Woodbine City Council held on July 10, 2017 was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by
Mayor Steven Parrott, with the following Councilors present: Donald Harrelson, Robert Baird and Louise
Mitchell. City officials present: City Administrator Ken Walker and City Clerk M. Lynn Courson. See sign-in
sheet for others present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Parrott.
The invocation was led by Mayor Parrott.
Work Session:

Ronny Smith gave an update on Public Works activities. Samantha Young gave a Finance update. Lynn
Courson gave an Administrative update.

Presentations - None

Motion made by Robert Baird, seconded by Louise Mitchell, to approve the Agenda as presented. Motion was
unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Parrott.

Motion made by Robert Baird, seconded by Donald Harrelson, to approve the minutes of the June 5, 2017 City
Council Meeting. Motion was unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Parrott.

Old Business:

Mayor Parrott stated that the Woodbine Library Board has presented a drawing for improvements to the Old Fire
Station. He said he would like to discuss the legal means of turning the building over to the Board so they can
move forward with establishing the library. Councilor Baird would like to have the City Attorney advise on if the
City can give the building away to a non-profit and what the legalities would entail. He would like to know if
stipulations could be put into place regarding making sure the library would be complete in the next 4 years and if
it ceases to be a library the property could revert back to the City. The Council agreed to wait to get further
information from the City Attorney. Colleen Weinkle asked that the front of the property be landscaped. Mayor
Parrott stated that this could be done after mowing season.

New Business:

Mayor Parrott advised that Camden County has presented a proposed formula for funding for the Camden
Partnership broken down by population comparable to how SPLOST is allocated. He asked the Council to
consider including this in the 2018 Budget discussions.

Public Comments:

Everette Sapp stated that there is a problem with 4 wheelers riding on the Riverwalk and running across his

property. He stated that the Sheriff’s Department cannot site them unless they are on the State Highways. Mr.
Sapp said he will try to find out who it is to report.
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Colleen Weinkle gave the Council bigger copies of the plans for the Library. Lynn Courson advised that
Councilor Higginbotham suggested that there be 2 bathrooms rather than the 1 shown on the plans.

Sheila Sapp thanked the Council for the Old Theater Park and looks forward to having events there in conjunction
with the Library.

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Steven L. Parrott
Mayor
Attest:
M. Lynn Courson
City Clerk




